New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

July 14 2012

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Vice President George Crozer, Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Secretary Adrienne Giovino, Trustees: Lee Brockmann, Jen Marrs, Norm Selander-Carrier, and Daryl Yerdon
Committee Chairs: 

Absent: 

Guests: 

Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM.

George moved to approve the minutes of the June 2012 meeting.  Steve seconded; the motion was approved. 

President

· Discussion about shortening the General Meeting. Adrienne had taken an informal poll of members downstairs – all said the meeting length was fine, they learn so much and that people can leave whenever they want. It was suggested that committee heads send reports to Mike to brief membership and if there are questions members should speak with the committee chair after the meeting. Chuck’s show table discussion will be left as is since it is integral part of the meeting.

· Chuck Wingate mentioned that the Advanced category has only two participants with one moving to the Expert category with only one point. Should we change the system so to advance to Expert you need a certain number of Grower’s Commendations that can span over years? Do we want to advance three or four hobbyists to Advanced as a one time thing or require a minimum number of points to advance or give extra points for a Grower’s Commendation? It was recommended to table the discussion and ask the membership today for a vote in September. 

Vice-President

· Speakers are booked through the end of the year.

Treasurer 

· The financial books are all worked out, with the conservation accounts separated out. In August, Chuck will still report as previously, but in starting in September, reporting will have the conservation accounts as a separate item.
· Expense manifest was $519.60. Norm made a motion to accept the expense manifest as amended. George seconded. The motion passed.
· Discussion of show dinner on Saturday night. Vendors will have to pay.
· Budget has deficit of $21. Chuck doesn’t like to have a budget with a deficit but has cut everything possible. He could cut program budget since we don’t spend the budgeted amount.
· Daryl made a motion to accept the budget with the deficit amount amended. Jen seconded. Motion passed.

Secretary

· Card sent to Marcia Epstein.

Committees
Advertising/Publicity: 

AOS and Affiliated Society Representative: 

Auction Committee:
Conservation and Education Committee: Discussion of how much to donate to the Smithsonian North American Conservation Fund. Steve recommended a donation of $500. Daryl felt that without having plan for raising funds, not a good idea to spend all the money that came in from Ovid. Ideas for fundraising discussed.

Steve made a motion to donate $500 from the conservation fund to the Smithsonian. Lee seconded. Discussion. The motion passed.

Editorial:

Hospitality:

Library: Steve asked if there was any interest in buying book on Paph. kovachii? George said he would donate his. Steve is looking for input for additions to the library. He and Liz are working on this.

Membership: Lee reported that we have 228 members and 165 memberships with 22 lifetime members.

Programs: 

Show: 

Speakers: We’re booked through the end of the year.

New England Orchid Shows:  Nutmeg State Show conflicts with Wentworth, March 15-17, 2013. Wentworth prefers we have our monthly meeting there and have a presence during the week. George suggested we have a special meeting with people bringing plants for a show table with Chuck Wingate in addition to normally scheduled plants. 

The problem is getting plants. We will ask Chuck if he would be willing to do that or he could discuss plants that Wentworth has for sale.

It seems counterproductive to have our first meeting after our show at a different location on a different week.

Mike will propose to have our April 2013 meeting at Wentworth.

Nomination Committee: Daryl reported two trustees, treasurer, and secretary are needed. Chuck does not want to continue as treasurer.

Show Table Committee:
Risk Management Committee:

Website Steering Committee: 

Ongoing Business:

New Business:

Cookout – Chuck recommended that everyone bring a hat due to deerflies and asked if someone could bring a gas grill. Mike volunteered. Everyone should bring a salad, drinks or dessert. 

IPA – Board meeting, President’s report, budget presentation, and election will happen during the lunch break.

Miscellaneous

Chuck moved to adjourn the meeting with Norm seconding the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:33 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Adrienne Giovino, Secretary
